
   

   
 

                             
 

    

   
 

  
 

  
 

    
 

   
 

    

 

 

 
 

Summary: BLM Official Allegedly Abused Travel and Government 
Vehicle 
Report Date: October 25, 2018 Report Number: 18-0700 

The OIG investigated allegations that a Bureau of Land Management (BLM) official was not 
authorized to use a Government-owned vehicle (GOV) for home-to-work commuting, traveled to 
his home state for personal reasons under the guise of work trips, inappropriately interfered in a 
hiring action to select a lesser-qualified applicant, and planned to relocate a BLM office to 
another state to personally benefit from the move. 

We found that, from July 2017 to June 2018, the BLM official used a GOV for home-to-work 
commuting without authorization. We did not substantiate any of the other allegations. We did 
not investigate the allegation that the official planned to relocate a BLM office to another state to 
personally benefit from a Government-funded move because this proposed move was part of a 
larger reorganization by the U.S. Department of the Interior. 

This is a summary of an investigative report we issued to the BLM Deputy Director. 
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